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Arts Commission
Minutes
Tuesday, February 4, 2020, 5:00 p.m. (Rescheduled from 1-28-20)
Room 202
Kirkwood Community Center
111 S. Geyer Road
Kirkwood, MO 63122




I. IN ATTENDANCE; Zoe Perkins, Agnes Garino, Jim Erwin, Deanna Stevenson, Glenda Hares, Gary Hochberg, Will Frank, Art McDonnell, Andrew Smith.  Staff: Murray Pounds, Rick Duplissie.  Guests: Kim Powell, Nancy Luetzow.

II. APPROVAL OF DECEMBER 10, 2019 MEETING MINUTES – A motion to approve the December 10, 2019 meeting minutes made by Jim Erwin, seconded by Gay Hochberg.  Motion approved unanimously.

III. INTRODUCTION OF PERFROMING ARTS GENERAL MANAGER – The General Manager for the Performing Arts Center, Rick Duplissie, was introduced to Commission members.

IV. COMMITTEE REPORTS
a. Public Art 
i. Sculpture on the Move, Selection of Potential Replacement Piece – A review of sculpture pieces available through the Sculpture on the Move program was conducted.  A priority list of sculptures for the selection process of the SCOM program was created
ii. Photo Contest – Determination of Status for Next Year – deferred until next meeting.
iii. Art at the Station - deferred until next meeting.
b. Making Music Concerts – deferred until next meeting.
c. Mural Project – deferred until next meeting
d. Performing Arts Center Update – deferred until next meeting
e. Kirkwood Arts Foundation – deferred until next meeting

V. UNFINISHED BUSINESS
a. Strategic Planning – Discussion of Projects for Upcoming Year – deferred until next meeting

VI. NEW BUSINESS
a. Discussion of Intersection Art Project With Director of Public Works – City of Kirkwood Director of Public Works Bill Bensing was introduced.  Bill is pursuing a project that would place some sort of painted art on the pavement of the intersection of Taylor and Monroe Avenues and is interested in having the Arts Commission participate in the project.  A motion was made by Deanna Stevenson, seconded by Jim Erwin, to pursue this project.  Will Frank offered to create a proposal for this project and present it at the next Commission meeting
b. Participation in Cars and Guitars – It was agreed that the Commission will continue to participate in the City sponsored Cars and Guitars event..  Agnes Garino agreed to continue to serve as representative to the organizing committee.
c. Possible Meeting With Public Art Consultant – Zoe Perkins reported that she had a meeting with a consultant who may be able to assist the Commission with various projects.  A motion made by Jim Erwin, seconded by Glenda Hares to invite the consultant to make a presentation at the next Commission meeting.  Motion approved unanimously.
d. Proposed Mel Bay Recognition Project – A proposal was made by Zoe Perkins that an effort to recognize Mel Bay, author of many highly recognized guitar teaching method books, be honored at the site of his store in downtown Kirkwood was presented.  A motion was made by Will Franks, seconded by Gary Hochberg for the Commission to pursue this project.  Motion pass unanimously.
e. Other Matters - None
VII. ADJOURNMENT – The meeting was adjourned at 7:05 p.m.
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